
ALCOHOL & DRUG POLICY COUNCIL (ADPC) 
Criminal Justice Sub-Committee 

Meeting of January 22, 2018 
Court Support Services Division 

 
PRESENT:  Dr. Kathleen Maurer, Julie Revaz, Bryan Habif, Brian Austin, Det. Jenifer Yarsawich, Sharlene Croteau, Susan Tobenkin, Michael Hines, Rebecca Allen, Yashira Pepin, 
Loel Meckel, and Inés Eaton 
 
Topic Discussion Action 
Introduction and Review of Minutes Minutes from the 12/11/17 meeting were reviewed.   Approved 

Participant Updates 
 

Julie Revaz will be stepping down as tri-chair and Barbara Lanza will be taking over her 
role in the ADPC and the CJ subcommittee.  Barbara is the Manager of Adult Programs, 
and she oversees the AICs and ABHS programs statewide.  In addition, Julie will get 
another JB CSSD representative from the juvenile side. 
 
DMHAS was awarded year 2 of the State Targeted Response to the Opioid Crisis grant 
(STR). 
 
Hartford Correctional became licensed to treat people using methadone.  Osborn and 
York’s licenses are pending. 
 
The Singer Foundation will financially support the Early Screening and Intervention (ESI) 
expansion into Norwich/New London. 
 
DOC published a peer review paper in the Journal of Addiction Medicine on the 
evaluation of the New Haven Correctional methadone program. 

 

Expanding Correctional MAT in CT Sam Marullo and Patrick Hulin, Yale law students, presented on their work in Rhode 
Island to expand MAT into corrections.  Data was presented to show that providing MAT 
in CT jails/prisons ensures health equity, saves lives, and reduces costs.  They are 
working on legislation in CT expand MAT into CT’s correctional system. 

 

PA 17-131/HB 7052 Workgroup 
Update 

The workgroup drafted a report on programs used by police departments to refer people 
with substance use problems to treatment. The final report will be submitted to the CT 
General Assembly by February 1, 2018 as required by the Public Act. 

The report will be distributed to the 
sub-committee and will be discussed 
at the next ADPC meeting. 

Justice System Inventory of Services  Reminder for agencies to add 
programs and pilots to the 
spreadsheets. 

Development of Subcommittee 
Goals and Objectives 
 

The group discussed the presentation on expanding correctional MAT in CT.  While the 
group may be in favor or having this recommendation presented for approval by the 
ADPC, it requires funding. 

Loel and Inés will get suggestions on 
how to proceed by the DMHAS and 
DCF ADPC staffers. 

Plans for Next Meeting No discussion due to insufficient time.  
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Topic Discussion Action 
Running Recommendations The following list includes different ideas brought up the sub-committee members 

throughout different meetings. 
• Link data between systems to analyze outcomes 
• Implement pre-arrest diversion  
• Review service array to analyze duplication 
• Share discharge/treatment information from DOC to community providers for a 

seamless transition and avoid duplication 
• Opioid Fatality Review Task Force to inform state policy regarding opioids 
• AIC and/or mobile crisis can be resources to assess and evaluate level of care 
• Use civil citations which require engagement in services 
• Require question on veteran status for access to veteran services 
• Use of peer support at different points of justice system 
• Expand MAT into CT’s correctional system 

 

   
Next Sub-Committee Meeting Monday, February 22, 2018, 9-10:30 am at CSSD   
Next scheduled meeting of the ADPC Tuesday, February 20, 2018, 10 am Capitol Building – Old Judiciary Room  
 


